
Question on Notice 
 

No. 160 
 

Asked on Thursday, 16 February 2017 
 
 

MR J MADDEN asked the Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and Minister for 
Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply (HON M BAILEY) ―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister update the House on the progress of the government’s Statewide Plan for 
Improving Quad Bike Safety in Queensland? 
  
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Ipswich West for the question. 
 
As implementation of the ‘Statewide Plan for Improving Quad Bike Safety in Queensland’ falls 
outside of my portfolio, it would be appropriate for the Member to direct this question to the 
Honourable Grace Grace MP, Minister for Employment and Industrial Relations, Minister for 
Racing and Minister for Multicultural Affairs. 
 
I thank the Member for his ongoing interest in road safety, and commend his ongoing advocacy 
for his local community. 
 

 


